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  Identical letters dated 8 December 2011 from the Permanent 
Representative of the Islamic Republic of Iran to the United Nations 
addressed to the Secretary-General, the President of the 
General Assembly and the President of the Security Council  
 
 

 Upon instructions from my Government, I have the honour to draw your kind 
attention to the provocative and covert operations against the Islamic Republic of 
Iran by the United States Government, which have increased and intensified in 
recent months.  

 In the continuation of such trend, recently, an American RQ-170 unmanned 
spy plane, bearing a specific serial number, violated Iran’s air space. This plane flew 
250 kilometres deep into Iranian territory up to the northern region of the city of 
Tabas, where it faced prompt and forceful action by the Armed Forces of the Islamic 
Republic of Iran.  

 This is not the only act of aggression and covert operation by the United States 
against the Islamic Republic of Iran. In the past, the Iranian Government lodged its 
strong protests against similar acts by submitting several notes, including the notes 
dated 29 October 2008 and 11 February 2009 to the Government of the United States.  

 My Government emphasizes that this blatant and unprovoked air violation by 
the United States Government is tantamount to an act of hostility against the Islamic 
Republic of Iran in clear contravention of international law, in particular the basic 
tenets of the Charter of the United Nations. The Iranian Government expresses its 
strong protest over these violations and acts of aggression and warns against the 
destructive consequences of the recurrence of such acts. The Islamic Republic of 
Iran reserves its legitimate rights to take all necessary measures to protect its 
national sovereignty.  

 My Government hereby calls for the condemnation of such acts of aggression 
and requests for clear and effective measures to be taken to put an end to these 
dangerous and unlawful acts in line with the United Nations responsibilities to 
maintain international and regional peace and security, in accordance with the letter 
and spirit of the Charter of the United Nations.  
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 It would be appreciated if the present letter could be circulated as a document 
of the General Assembly, under agenda item 83, and of the Security Council.  
 
 

(Signed) Mohammad Khazaee  
Ambassador  

Permanent Representative 

 


